Athens Athletic Boosters

Meeting Minutes 
January 7, 2013
President Bob Sheridan called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.  Nineteen members and guests were present.

December meeting minutes were presented to the group for approval.  John Zemmer moved and Dave Lambert seconded to approve the minutes.  Motion carried.
Vice President Report
Dave Purvis reported that paperwork has been submitted to the State of Michigan to recognize Troy Athens Athletics Booster Foundation as a 501 3(c).  Addition information was requested from the State and resubmission took place December 23, 2012.  Everything is set for the City of Troy recognizing TAABF as a non-profit.  Once this portion of the process is completed, TAABF can apply for the gaming licenses required to participate in Poker Night fundraising events.  January 23rd is the Noodles and Company restaurant fundraising event.
Treasurer’s Report

Sam Maziasz reviewed the Treasurer Report as follows: 
Checking & Savings Accounts

 $50,977.24


Receipts




     9,319.98

Interest




            6.62

Disbursements



     1,263.49

Encumbered Funds



  (45,907.17)

Balance




  $13.133.18
Scholarship Report

No report
Concessions Report

LaRue Williams reported that a new popcorn machine was needed for the indoor concession stand.  He, also, indicated that there is a need for people to sign up to work basketball game concessions.  During the break, concessions were very slow.  A protein energy drink will be available for purchase during the gymnastics competition.
Membership Report

No report.
Spirit Wear Report
No report.  
Athletic Director
Bob Dowd reported that three wrestlers placed in the Oakland County tournament with Thomas Keyes placing fifth.  The boys’ basketball team played Okemos at the Breslin Center which was a great opportunity for them.  The swim team and both basketball teams are progressing along.  Two applications have been received for the track coaching position and interviews will take place next Wednesday. 
Old Business
None.
New Business

Candace Roen, Athens Bowling Coach, informed the group of an upcoming fundraiser for the bowling team.  The team must pay for the facilities and to have other teams come in so a fundraiser has been scheduled for Sunday, January 13th from 1:30 – 3:30.  $20 covers the cost for one person to pay three games, 2 slices of pizza, pop, and shoe rental.  Coach Roen requested a basket of spirit wear (In the amount of $25 or so) to be raffled off during the fundraiser.   Renee Zaits moved and John Zemmer seconded to have Dana Cowper, Spirit Wear Chair, to put together a basket for the fundraiser. Motion passed.
John Zemmer is still waiting for a response with regard to the softball pitching machine.  Bob Dowd indicated he will follow up tomorrow (January 8, 2013).

Andrew Shipp, Athens Tennis Coach, requested funds to be added to those already allotted to the tennis teams for the purchase of a wind screen for the south side of the tennis courts.  Southern winds can affect play.  He explained to the group the current proposal for a wind screen and imprints of an Athens “A”.  The cost of the wind screen is $2,200.  Jeff Norton moved and John Zemmer seconded to utilize $400 from the Fall Late Requests for the purchase of a screen.  Voting will take place next month due to a lack of quorum.  Mr. Shipp will go back to the company requesting additional proposals for other potential scenarios including having more than one screen, imprinting on front and/or back, etc.  He will bring the additional information to the next meeting.

LaRue Williams moved and John Zemmer seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:34 pm.  Motion carried.  The next meeting will be held on February 4, 2013.
